
	
	
	
To:	Chair	Wagner,	Vice	Chair	Knopp,	and	Members	of	the	Senate	Committee	on	Rules	
From:	Elaine	Woods		
Re:	HB	1433	A	
	
Thank	you	for	the	opportunity	to	communicate	with	you	why	I	am	firmly	opposed	to	this	bill	
and	ask	you	to	vote	NO	and	set	it	aside	as	unworthy	and	detrimental	to	Oregon	citizens.	
	
•	Using	the	last	four	digits	of	peoples’	Social	Security	number	puts	their	identification	at	risk.	
The	Secretary	of	State’s	office,	among	other	state	offices,	have	been	hacked	previously.	No	
upgrades	or	additional	security	measures	have	been	taken,	so	this	discussion	is	inappropriate	
and	foolhardy.	
	
•	If	the	computers	maintaining	this	data	have	already	been	breached	by	hackers,	an	image	of	a	
person’s	signature	will	be	easily	available	to	be	used	for	criminal	purposes,	endangering	the	
financial	and	economic	well-being	of	our	voters.	
	
•	Many	states	do	not	allow	ballot	harvesting,	since	it	opens	up	the	possibility	of	fraud.	To	allow	
third	party	organizations	to	electronically	submit	registration	cards	on	behalf	of	others	
exposes	all	this	information	–	social	security	information	and	signatures	ready	to	be	used	in	
any	way	they	wish	–	to	people	unknown	by	individual	voters.	In	addition	to	ballot	harvesting	
you	are	allowing	personal	and	private	information	of	our	voters	to	be	harvested.	This	is	
unconscionable.	
	
If	this	bill	is	passed	it	clearly	shows	your	disregard	for	both	our	citizens	and	the	integrity	of	our	
elections.	
	
Please	vote	NO	on	SB	4133-A	
	
Elaine	Woods	
	
	


